



Now part of ADVOCATE HEALTH

RECEIVED

2025 Windsor Drive | Oak Brook, Illinois 60523 | (630) 572-9393

APR 12 2024

HEALTH FACILITIES & VICES REVIEW BOARI

April 10, 2024

Via Overnight Carrier Ms. Debra Savage, Chairwoman Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Project #20-004 Advocate Condell Medical Center (the "Project")

Project Completion Notice

Advocate Health and Hospitals Corporation (dba Advocate Condell Medical Center), Advocate Health Care Network, Advocate Aurora Health

Construction Project - Modernize / Expand Intensive Care Unit (ICU) and Medical/Surgical (Med/Surg) services.

Dear Ms. Savage:

This letter is intended to satisfy a portion of Section 1130.770 by providing you with a notice of the completion of Project #20-004, as of February 12, 2024.

Within 90 days after the Permit Completion date of May 31, 2024, you will receive a report of the final realized project costs, source of funds and an independent auditor report.

Please contact me at (708) 473-4692 or Roberto Orozco at (847) 723-8520 or via email at roberto.orozco@aah.org if you have any questions regarding this report.

Sincerely,

James J. Kokaska

Janus J. Khacke

Vice President, Planning, Design & Construction

Midwest Acute Care, Inpatient Rehab, Inpatient Behavioral Health, Emergency

Advocate Health and Hospitals Corporation

CC: Matt Primack, President, Advocate Condell Medical Center

Jequeatta Smith, Vice President Operations, Advocate Condell Medical Center

Roberto Orozco, Director, Design and Construction

Myndee Balkan, Director, Health Facilities Planning